Victoria High School Alumni Association Newsletter The Page



www.victoriaalumni.com

August 2003 Victoria, Kansas Volume 10, Issue 2 Circulation - 2250

In This Issue

Homecoming 2003	.2
USD News	.3
Class Notes	4-7
Newest Alums	.8
In Loving Memory	10
Homecoming Reservation	.11

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Marge Rome '58 - President Rich Billinger '68 - Vice-President Gladys Wellbrock Pfeifer '53 - Secretary Mary Kuhn Ruder '62, Treasurer Steve Schmidtberger '73 Mary Beth Leiker Fisher '76 Jeff Hertel '79 Diana Braun Schmidtberger '78 Daren Lang '83

ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE:

Board of Directors Kathy Schulte Dreiling '76

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE:

Gladys Wellbrock Pfeifer '53 Det Roth Younger '58 Diane Younger Pfeifer '73 Colleen Dinkel Kuhn '84 Shanna Robben Dinkel '89 Board of Directors

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:

Marge Rome '58 Mary Kuhn Ruder '62 Diana Braun Schmidtberger '78

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE:

Regis VonLintel '62 - Chairperson Stacey Schmidtberger '94 Mary Beth Leiker Fisher '76 Gerard Wellbrock '86 Alan Schulte '85 Jerry Brungardt '62 - Advisor Homecoming 2003 Friday, September 26 & Saturday, September 27

SPECIAL RECOGNITION TO Hall of Fame Industries 2003

HONORING

Class of *78 Class of *78 Class of *93

5 Year Increment Classes

MAKE YOUR RESERVATION BY WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 17

SCHEDUIT OF EVENTS

riday, September 26, 2003

7th Annual VHS Alumni Scholarship Golf
Tournament Victoria Golf Course
2019 pm Open House at VFW Half
Homecoming Parade followed by Pep Assembly
VIP Tailgate at football field and school tours
Football game – Knights vs. Agra/Eastern Heights
1000 pm Business meeting and social at VFW Hall

Saturday, September 27, 2003

Memorial Mass at St. Fidelis Church, Victoria 5 15 pm Social/Banquet at Fanchon Ballroom, Hays 9:00 pm Dance – Sly Ridge and Joe Dreiling '76 The board of directors has made a few changes in this year's homecoming weekend in order to better accommodate you.

The VFW Hall will be the gathering place for Friday's events. This location is air-conditioned and will be larger. Alumni and reunion classes are encouraged to take advantage of the roomy atmosphere.

The Alumni Memorial Mass will be Saturday at 4:00 p.m. in St. Fidelis Church. This mass will fulfill your Sunday obligation.

Saturday evening's banquet and dance, including open bar throughout the night, will be \$25.00 per person. This increase was necessary to meet expenses.

Special Announcement - Hall of Fame 2003

The votes have been counted. The results are in. You have chosen three more deserving individuals to be placed in the VHS Alumni Association Hall of Fame 2003. They are:

Mr. Charles Bahl – music, accounting teacher from 19 41 to 1963, Mr. Al Riedel – industrial arts teacher, coach from 1947 to 1953, Mr s. Lisa Colwell - math, computer teacher from 1983 to 1995.

Their names and years of service will be placed in the gymnasium hall at Victoria High School along with the first three inductees – Mr. Tony "Red" Pfeifer – industrial arts teacher/coach; Mr. Eugene Dreiling – English teacher; and Mr. Lawrence Marcotte – math teacher (deceased).

Mr. Riedel and Ms. Colwell will serve as Grand Marshals for the homecoming parade and will be given special recognition at Saturday evening's banquet. If these teachers touched your lives in a significant way, we hope you will make an extra effort to attend the banquet and help us recognize our honored "Hall of Fame" recipients.

The alumni association established the Victoria High School Alumni "Hall of Fame" in 2002. Each year three individuals will be named from your nominations, two who are living and one who is deceased. Criteria for this award: Any former or present employee of the Victoria School District since its beginning in 1922. All employees are eligible: superintendents, principals, teachers, secretaries, cooks and custodians. Your choice for the 2004 "Hall of Fame" can be made on your current membership/reservation form on page 11 of this newsletter. Please state your reasons for consideration of this award.

Tee Time

The 7th annual **VHS Alumni Scholarship Golf Tournament** will be the opening activity again this year for the homecoming festivities. The event takes place at the golf course on the west side of the high school. Golf carts will be available. It will begin at 9:00 a.m. with a shotgun start. Prizes will be awarded to 1st, 2nd, 3rd places and the longest putt. The presentation of awards will follow the luncheon at the VFW Hall immediately following the tournament. The fee is \$25.00 and that includes the lunch and drinks. The entry form can be found in the newsletter along with your reservations for the entire weekend. Golfers do not need to be VHS Alumni to participate. Come out and join us for a great time!

We thank **Allen Dreiling '55** and **Bernie Roth '45** for taking charge of this event. Allen and Bernie can always use help to ready the course, so call them if you are available.

USD #432 News

Technologically Sound

Thanks to a two-year \$75,000 grant written to provide a technology-rich environment, the fourth and fifth grade students will start the 2003-04 school year with new laptops, interactive white boards, projection equipment, and color printers. The teachers will receive 100 hours of training in order to integrate this new technology into the existing curriculum.

Years of Service

Det Roth Younger '58 retired at the end of this past school year after 23 years of teaching. Shelly Huser, wife of **Galen Huser** '86, will take over her 5th grade class. Another retiree was Eileen Windholz who spent 27 years as custodian. **Pam Braun Scheck** '80 has been hired in that position. A special thanks to both ladies for their years of dedication and service. Both will be missed greatly!!

Rick Rupp has stepped down from his position on the school board. He served 12 years, and his service is much appreciated. New members to the board are **Dave Hoffman '82** and **Diane Sander Kuhn '83**. Welcome to both of them!

Eric Austin plans to teach only part-time with the beginning of this new school year. He will continue his coaching positions for the first semester only.

A New Look

Brenda A. Dreiling will be added to the staff as a kindergarten teacher. Brenda has been a substitute teacher for the district for several years. She is married to **Jerry Dreiling** '79.

Kim Nowak will be the new school district librarian. She moves to the area from Tribune, KS.

Chris Windholz '90 takes over as head coach of the Knight football program. His assistants will be Doug Oberle and Garry Lowery. The Knights will begin practice August 18th.

Carla Pruitt has retired as head tennis coach and dance team sponsor at the high school. A former player of Pruitt's, **Jeanie Brungardt '86**, will take over as head tennis coach. Jeanie teaches 4th grade and reading at the elementary school.

John Linn, the high school business teacher, will be the new head boys' basketball coach for the 2003-04 season. He replaces David Ottley who has resigned from the coaching position.



Four \$500.00 scholarships were awarded this year at the Victoria High School Commencement. The recipients were Tyson Dinges, son of Robert L. and **Jane Brungardt Dinges** '64; Ashley Dreiling, daughter of **Cathy Younger** '82 and **Randy Dreiling** '79; Matt Sander, son of **Steve** '68 and **Bonnie Schmidtberger Sander** '71; Ken Wagner, son of **Ron Wagner** '65 and his wife, Jane. They will receive \$250.00 per semester for one year while attending the college or vocational-tech school of their choice.

CLASS NOTES

1940's

Class of 43, are your plans all made to join VHS Alumni Association for your 60th class reunion at Homecoming 2003? The dates are Friday, September 26 and Saturday, September 27.

Sr. Francis Rose Dinkel '43 (Isabel) celebrated her Golden Jubilee as a member of the Congregation of the Sisters of St. Agnes. She entered the convent in 1950 and took her vows in 1953. She taught school in Ellis County and Wisconsin for 36 years. After her retirement from teaching in 1991, she was a coordinator for a community retirement center in Indiana. In 1995 she moved to Michaels Mission in Arizona to assist with the religious education program. A local celebration was held at St. Fidelis Church on Saturday, August 2.

Oliver Kuhn '44 and his wife, Theresa, celebrated their 40th wedding anniversary on April 27, 2003, with a reception in Victoria. Their children, **Bob** '76 and his wife, Debbie, **Kathy Kuhn Thomas** '78, and Calvin and **Sharon Kuhn Bleske** '83, hosted the occasion. They have two grandsons.

Class of 48, time for your 55th reunion! Come and join us for Homecoming 2003 on September 26 and 27. We will have a great time!

1950's

Class of 53, I know communications have gone out to your classmates. Joann Wagner Pfeifer has indicated she will be here from Louisiana. Make plans to join us!

Les Knoll '54 has retired after 35 years as a faculty member at Mesa Community College in Arizona. During this time the college grew from 1,700 students to over 25,000. Les must have been hard at work. He recently bought a home in Victoria (right next to where he grew up) and plans to spend seven months in Arizona and five months a year in Victoria.

Class of 58, you had such a good time at your 40th class reunion. Make plans today to attend this homecoming, your 45th class reunion.

1960's

Class of 63, your 40th reunion is upon you! Make your plans now to join your classmates! Get those reservations in!

Class of 68, do you have your plans in order for your 35th class reunion this year.

1970's

Frank Younger '70 and his wife, Jolene, celebrated their 30th wedding anniversary on March 1, 2003, in Kansas City. Their children are Tonya Younger Roberds '91 and Chris Younger '95. They have three grandchildren.

Class of 1973, it's been 30 years since you graduated from VHS. Wayne Billinger and the rest of your past planning committees hope you can join them for all the festivities. Remember, you will have a designated table at the banquet/dance.

Class of 78, you are the honor class this year with 25 years since graduation! It's important that you plan to attend this great occasion. Joining the VHS Alumni Association for their Homecoming 2003 weekend

1980's

Bernadette Huser Fischer '82 and her husband, Jim, tell us they had a baby girl in January 2000, and a second girl was born in October 2002.

Major Timothy Pfeifer, Lt. Col. selectee, '82 recently returned to his North Carolina home after a five month deployment to Qatar in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom. He wishes to express his appreciation for the support and prayers the community has provided for all deployed military members. Tim is the son of Albert R. '50 and Arlene Wellbrock Pfeifer '50.

Class of 83, your 20th class reunion is upon you. Call your classmates and plan to meet for Homecoming 2003 on September 26 and 27.

Karen Schulte Ruder '84 and her husband, Chris, announce the birth of their daughter, Addison Jo, born March 23, 2003. She weighed 7 lbs., 6 oz. and was 20" long. Karen is Director of Information Services and Personnel at Kansas State High School Activities Association in Topeka. Chris is Director of Nursing for Surgical and In-Patient Services at the University of Kansas Medical Center in Kansas City, Mo. They live at 1004 Wagon Wheel in Lawrence. Addison's grandparents are Benny '49 and Cora Braun Schulte '55. Grandpa and Grandma Schulte stay busy with their hobbies and enjoying their 9 grandchildren, 5 boys and 4 girls.

Beth Brungardt '86 made her Perpetual Profession in the Passionist Congregation as a cloistered nun in the Community of Passionist Nuns of the Immaculate Conception Monastery in Ellisville (St. Louis), Missouri on July 11, 2003. Her religious name is Sr. Mary Elizabeth. She is the daughter of Dr. Joe and Mag Brungardt of Victoria.

Jackie Lang Engel '86 and her husband, Darin, announce the birth of twins, Trenton Donald and Quenton Fidelis. The boys were born on April 17, 2003. They have two brothers, Wyatt 3 and Tyler 2. Donald Lang '64 and his wife, Donnetta, are the proud grandparents.

Dale '86 and Beth Billinger Brungardt '86 announce the birth of their son, Jaret Daniel, born on February 22 weighing 7 lbs., 14 oz. He has a brother, Ryan 10, and two sisters, Kaley 8 and Jeanae 3. Jaret's grandparents are Jerry Brungardt '62, and his wife, Mary, and Gilbert '63 and Carol Stramel Billinger **'65.**

Terry Riedel '86 and his wife, Gina, announce the birth of their daughter, Kinsey Renae, born on January 28, 2003. She has two brothers, Parker 5 and Layton 3. Kinsey's grandparents are Frank Riedel '49 and his wife, Mabel.

Class of 88, it's your 15th class reunion! Join the weekend celebrations and see what your classmates have been doing these last fifteen years.

Mike Hammerschmidt '89 and his wife, Teresa, are proud to announce the birth of their son, Grant Michael, born on June 25, 2003. Grant weighed 7 lbs, 1 oz and was 20 inches long. He has a sister. Ashlyn 4. Mike is the son of Verlin Hammerschmidt '63 and his wife, Glenda.

John Ruder '89 is pleased to announce he has become part owner of End Zone Sports and Office Supplies, Inc. in Norton. It's a new approach and a new location for the combination of Manning Office Supplies and Jack Ward's Sporting Goods. John was manager of Jack Ward's Sporting Goods for three years. The store sells to schools in Kansas, Nebraska and Colorado.

CLASS NOTES continued

1990's

Russell Brungardt '90 and his wife, Jennifer, announce the birth of their daughter, Victoria Ruth. She was born on March 7, 2003, weighing 8 lbs., 13 oz. and was 20 inches long. Grandparents are **John L. Brungardt '57** and his wife, Eileen.

Shannon Brungardt Karst '90 and her husband, Mark, announce the birth of their son, Jason Allan. He was born on March 7, 2003, at Hays Medical Center. Jason weighed 7 lbs., 13 oz. and was 19 inches long. He has a sister, Megan, 3. Grandparents are Mary and **Jerry Brungardt '62.**

Ken '90 and Jill Dreiling Windholz '92 announce the birth of their daughter, Maggie Louise. She was born on June 27, 2003, at Salina Hospital and weighed 6 lbs., 12 oz. Maggie has a brother, Jaxson 3. Ken '65 and Patty Dreiling Dreiling '66 and Julie '70 and Susie Dreiling Windholz '69 are her grandparents.

Tammi Kippes Sauer '91 has written a young adult novel "*Dear Jack*". Onstage Publishing, Inc. has accepted it for publication with a scheduled printing date of Winter 2004. Tammi is the wife of **Ron Sauer**, **Jr.** '92 and the daughter of Ramona and **Norman Kippes** '59.

Mike Dreiling '91 and Traci Graham were united in marriage at St. Fidelis Church on June 6, 2003. Mike works for Diaz Construction in Kansas City. Mike's parents are Vern Dreiling '57 and his wife, Patty.

Jerry Braun '91, a math teacher at Felten Middle School in Hays, was awarded the Hays Wal-Mart Teacher of the year award for western Kansas. He received \$1,000 to use in his classroom. This honor qualifies Jerry to compete for the Kansas and national Wal-Mart Teacher of the Year awards. Jerry is the son of Josie and **John Braun '49**.

Class of 93, you are an honor class this year! Don't let this opportunity pass you by. Call your classmates and plan to attend the Homecoming 2003 celebrations. Ten years have passed. Is everyone finished with the education they planned? How many are married and started families? Have you met your goals?

Brent Daniel Prockish '96 and Lindsay Anne Niernberger were united in marriage on April 26, 2003, at St. Fidelis Church. Brent received a degree in Business Management at Fort Hays State University. He is employed at Mortgage Sources Corp., Overland Park. Brent's parents are **Dan Prockish'70** and his wife, Peg.

Jeffrey Allen Ruder '96 and Summer Suzanne Niernberger were married on May 24, 2003, at St. Fidelis Church. Jeff graduated from Fort Hays State University with a degree in Industrial Technology. He is employed at A-1 Plank and Scaffold Manufacturing Inc., in Kansas City. Jeff's parents are **Allen** '62 and **Mary Kuhn Ruder** '62.

Curtis Wellbrock '96 and Jeanna Wolken were united in marriage on July 12, 2003, at St. Fidelis Church. Curtis graduated from Salina Area Vocational Technical School and is employed by D&L Body Shop, Hays. Curtis is the son of **Wayne Wellbrock** '67 and his wife, Diane.

Class of 98, it's been five years since graduation. Make plans to see what your classmates are doing. Have they completed your education? Do they have the jobs they anticipated? Do they have a 'special someone' in their lives?

Renee Sue Meder '98 and Jeremy W. Hawks were married on May 9, 2003, at St. Fidelis Church. Renee 7 graduated from North Central Kansas Technical College with a degree in business and computer technology. She is majoring in biology at Fort Hays State University. She is a secretary at B&L Motels Corp. Renee is the daughter of Thomas '78 and Myra Schmidtberger Meder '78.

Dave Robben '99 and his wife, Melissa, announce the birth of their son, Dylan Matthew, on March 13, 2003. He weighed 7 lbs., 13 oz. and was 20 inches long. Dylan's grandparents are **Michael Robben '74** and his wife, Sandra; great-grandparents are Norbert and **Theresa Rajewski Robben '52**.

2000's

Jeremey Geihsler '01 and **Kristi Hoffman '01** announce the birth of their son, Peyton Lynn, born on July 2, 2003. He weighed 7 lbs, 4 oz. and was 21 inches long. Jeremey & Kristi are both attending the Univiersity of Kansas in Lawrence.

Why You Should Join the VHS Alumni Association

Plans are underway for the "THE BIG 10"!! Yes, 2003 marks the tenth anniversary of the VICTORIA HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION. A lot of work goes into preparing for this weekend full of memories and fun and you are a part of it. If you have not joined the association, please do so because we need your help.

There are so many people we would like to know about – where you are, what you do etc. We can pass this on to your fellow schoolmates. During the course of the weekend, we all ask another fellow alum where a particular classmate is or if we know what they do. That is the information we need.

If you haven't been to the weekend celebration, "**THE BIG 10**" is a great time to start. Mark your calendar for VHS Homecoming 2003, September 26 & 27.

It is just \$5 to be a member. Dues are collected each August for the full year.

10 Top Reasons to be a Victoria Alumni Association Member

- 10. Read its Great Newsletters.
- **9.** Participate in the homecoming parade.
- 8. Attend a great banquet & dance.
- **7.** Golf with the "pros".
- **6.** Socialize two evenings at a very reasonable cost.
- 5. Keep involved with your Alma Mater.
- 4. Help our VHS graduates further their education.
- 3. Honor a staff member of VHS that truly influenced you.
- 2. Worship and remember deceased alumni in the beautiful "Cathedral of the Plains".
- 1. See someone special you haven't seen for a long, long time. (Priceless!)

Our Newest Alums - CLASS OF 2003

VHS Alumni Association is happy to welcome you as our new members. Congratulations to our 29 graduates of 2003! We are pleased to see many of you planning to continue your education at a college or vocational-technical school. Best of luck to all of you!

Randi Bosch, daughter of Ray and Sheila Bosch, plans to attend Kansas State University and major in psychology.

Dustin Braun, son of **Dennis Braun '74** and his wife, Yvonne, plans to attend a vocational technical school to pursue a career in architectural engineering.

Aaron Paul Brungardt, son of **Leon Brungardt** '72 and Audry Brungardt, plans to attend Kansas State University and pursue a career in mechanical engineering.

Tyson Dinges, son of Robert and **Jane Brungardt Dinges '64**, plans to attend Kansas State University and pursue a career in architectural engineering.

Ashley Erin Dreiling, daughter of Cathy Younger '82 and Randy Dreiling '79 and his wife, Steph, plans to attend Kansas State University and pursue a career in occupational therapy.

Heather Dreiling, daughter of Alex and Sheri Dreiling, plans to attend North Central Kansas Technical College and pursue a business career.

Jessica Renee Dreiling, daughter of **Jim** '78 and **Deb Leiker Dreiling** '79, plans to attend Fort Hays State University then transfer to the University of Kansas to pursue a career in criminal justice.

Tyler Dreiling, son of **Clete '79** and **RoseAnn Kuhn Dreiling '77**, plans to attend Northwest Kansas Technical College and pursue a career in electrical technology.

Sandra Garner, daughter of Dennis and Linda Garner, plans to attend Barton County Community College and pursue a career in early childhood development.

Justin Gottwald, son of Mr. and Mrs. David Gottwald, plans to attend Independence Community College and pursue a career in marketing.

Danielle Janae Herl, daughter of Dan Herl '72 and his wife, Pat, plans to attend Fort Hays State University and pursue a career in radiology.

Wendy Marie Hoffman, daughter of **David '82** and **Brenda Braun Hoffman '83**, plans to attend Kansas State University and pursue a career in business and finance.

Jeanie Lapka, daughter of John and Jo Lapka, plans to attend Barton County Community College and pursue a career in business.

Adam Ray Miller, son of Lance and Corrine Miller, plans to enter the work force and attend a vocational technical school in the future.

Kristen Rachelle Robben, daughter of James Robben '77 and his wife, Crystal, plans to attend the University of Kansas to pursue a career in physical therapy.

Sara Renee Rohleder, daughter of Gerald '80 and Karla Dinkel Rohleder '81, plans to attend Fort Hays State University and pursue a career in business.

Tracy Renee Rohr, daughter of **Roger** '79 and **Patty Dreiling Rohr** '82, plans to attend Fort Hays State University and pursue a career in accounting.

Autumn Lane Romine, daughter of Rory Romine, plans to attend North Central Kansas Technical College to pursue a business career.

Matthew Sander, son of Steve '68 and Bonnie Schmidtberger Sander '71, plans to attend Fort Hays State University and play football. He plans to pursue a career in accounting.

Nolan Schmeidler, son of Phil and Brenda Schmeidler, plans to attend Fort Hays State University to pursue a career in technology.

John Schmidtberger, son of **Wayne Schmidtberger** '76 and his wife, Marie, plans to attend Pratt Community College. He will pursue a career in diesel mechanics.

Jill Ann Schoendaller, daughter of Wendelin Jr. and Sharon Scheck Schoendaller '70, plans to attend Washburn University and pursue a career in radiology and Sonography.

Jessica Anne Marie Stanley-Yost, daughter of Richard and Georganne Stanley, is undecided as to her future plans.

Dustin Joseph Thull, son of Randy and Cheryl Thull, plans to pursue a career in the armed services.

Scott VonFeldt, son of **Steve VonFeldt** '69 and his wife, Teri, plans to attend Salina Area Technical School to pursue a career in auto body.

Curtis VonLintel, son of **Chris VonLintel'83** and his wife, Phyllis, plans to attend Salina Area Technical School to pursue a career in auto body.

Adam Unrein, son of Neil and Cindy Unrein, plans to attend an art school in the future.

Cory Unrein, son of Glen and Michele Schumacher Unrein '81, plans to enter the work force.

Kenny Wagner, son of **Ron Wagner** '65 and his wife, Jane, plans to attend Pittsburgh State University and pursue a career in advertising.

Victoria Elementary School would like to thank those of you who donated money towards the new playground equipment. Please stop by and check out our new equipment and sign. Without your generous donations this project would not have been possible.

IN LOVING MEMORY

Gilbert Eugene Scheck died March 28, 2003, at his home in Hays. He is survived by his wife Judeth 'Jude'; one daughter, Monique Scheck-Holmes; four brothers, Peter, Edwin, Melvin '49 and Linus; four sisters, Rubina Dinkel, Mary Weigel, Katie Scheck, and Lena Scheck Meder '56; and three grandchildren.

Juliana M. Rajewski Dinkel '43 died April 24, 2003, at St. John's Nursing Home of Hays. She is survived by her husband, Victor J.; a son, George V.; two daughters, Judith M. Augustine, Denice A. Fuller; two brothers, Howard Rajewski '46, Delando Rajewski '51; a sister, Kathleen Rajewski Sander '49; seven grandchildren; a stepgrandchild; a great-grandchild; and two stepgreat-grandchildren.

Edward J. 'Ed' Dinkel '40 died May 4, 2003, at Hays Medical Center. He is survived by a son, Harlan '68; three daughters, Wanda Dinkel Kuhn '71, Linda Dinkel Waldschmidt '73, Darlene Dinkel '79; three brothers, Clarence, George, Father Harvey Dinkel; ten sisters Julitta Dechant, Bertha Dinkel Prewo '37, Regina Dechant, Melinda Dinkel Griebel '48, and Sister Paul Ann Dinkel '51, Sister Frances Rose Dinkel '43, Irene Scruggs, Mary Dinkel Younker '48, Viola Dinkel Richmeier '51, Rita Dinkel Rohr '55; five grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren.

Gilbert P. 'Gib' Leiker '38 died May 9, 2003 at Hays Medical Center. He is survived by his wife, Ann; two sons, Randy '70 and David '75'; one daughter, Mary Beth Leiker Fisher '76; three brothers, Bob, Neon '54, Laurian '55; seven sisters, Luella Leiker Dreiling '38, Theresa Leiker Haselhorst '47, Ethel Leiker Gatschet '57, Armella Leiker Thompson '41, Acquina Leiker Rajewski '46, Rosaline Leiker Wiesner '49, Mary Ellen Leiker Schmidtberger '52; six grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

Isabel Hart died May 24, 2003, at Fairview Seminary Home, Red Wing, Minnesota. She is survived by three brothers, Leo Sander '44, Don Sander '47, Gilbert Sander '49; one sister Agnes Sander Schrant '50.

Donald Weigel died July 4, 2003, in Blue Springs, Missouri. He is survived by his wife, Beverly; three sons, Jim, John, and Joe; a brother **Anthony '52**; five sisters, Velma Giebler, Mary Jane Miller, **Shirley Weigel '56**, **Doris Weigel '59** and Leona Weigel Kuhn; seven grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren.

Lewis C. Schmidtberger died July 4, 2003, at Hays Medical Center. He is survived by two sons, **Randy** '66 and **Ray** '69; a daughter, **Mary Kay Schmidtberger Hirsch** '73; three brothers, Elmer, Robert L. and Paul; one sister, Lila Jean Bollig, and his companion, **Albertine** 'Tina' Geist '58; two grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

ATTENTION ALUMNI - - - - - - - WE NEED YOUR HELP!

Your alumni association is asking for donations to the scholarship fund and/or the general fund. One of our goals is to award scholarships to VHS graduating seniors by financially helping them further their education to achieve their selected careers. With your help we can continue to do this. At this time we are awarding four \$500.00 scholarships.

The rising costs of printing and mailing the newsletters and homecoming expenditures have taken their toll on available monies.

Please – consider an extra donation this year along with your membership dues in order to help us meet necessary expenditures. Your generosity will be greatly appreciated.

VHS Alumni

VICTORIA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

PO BOX 382 VICTORIA, KS 67671



2003 - 2004 MEMBERSHIP / HOMECOMING RESERVATION FORM Due September 17, 2003

Number attending the banquet and dance. (\$25.00 per person) \$	uating ass
Maiden Name Spouse/Guest Nongraduate - Class Associate Member Ye Address City State E-mail address Annual Membership Fee per Alum \$5.00 Number attending the banquet and dance. (\$25.00 per person) Donation to Scholarship Fund Donation to Association General Fund Golf Tournament Fee \$25.00 Amount Enclosed Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retiremer	
Nongraduate - Class Associate Member	ar
Nongraduate - Class Associate Member	
Address	
City State Zip Phone # e-mail address Annual Membership Fee per Alum \$5.00 \$ Number attending the banquet and dance. (\$25.00 per person) \$ Donation to Scholarship Fund \$ Donation to Association General Fund \$ Golf Tournament Fee \$25.00 \$ Amount Enclosed \$ Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retirements.	ar
Annual Membership Fee per Alum \$5.00 \$	
Number attending the banquet and dance. (\$25.00 per person) Donation to Scholarship Fund Donation to Association General Fund Golf Tournament Fee \$25.00 Amount Enclosed Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retirements	
Donation to Scholarship Fund \$ Donation to Association General Fund \$ Golf Tournament Fee \$25.00 \$ Amount Enclosed \$ Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retirements	
Donation to Association General Fund \$ Golf Tournament Fee \$25.00 \$ Amount Enclosed \$ Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retirement	
Golf Tournament Fee \$25.00 \$ Amount Enclosed \$ Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retirements	
Amount Enclosed \$ Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retiremen	
Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retiremen	
Please note any news concerning marriages, births, promotions, accomplishments, retiremer ries, change of address, your nominations for VHS Alumni "Hall of Fame" 2004.	
	ts, anniversa-
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

VHS Alumni Association PO Box 382 Victoria, KS 67671

Standard Presort Postage Paid Permit 83 67601

PLEASE NOTIFY YOUR ASSOCIATION OF ANY ADDRESS CHANGES THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED! RETURN POSTAGE GUARANTEED!

